4 March 2022

Dear parents and guardians,

ADMISSIONS 2023

We were delighted to host so many prospective Grade 8 2023 families at our Open Day last week - we do hope that you found the session informative and helped in your decision making process for high schools for 2023.

For those of you who were unable to join us, we are happy to arrange **campus tours every Monday to Thursday at 3pm** with learner members of the Camps Bay High School PR Team.

Please email cvanderspuy@campsbayhigh.co.za at least two days before you would like to come see the school.

As our Admissions Secretary, Ms Samantha Steyn, explained at Open Day, the WCED has made some changes to the school admissions process for 2023. Applications for all public schools for 2023 can only be done online on the WCED Admissions website.

Admissions for 2023 open on 14 March 2022 and close of 15 April 2022 on the WCED website: https://wcedonline.westerncape.gov.za/admissions-202223

When filling out the application form, you will be required to indicate three schools you would like to make applications to and to put those schools in order of preference. It is very important that you indicate three schools.

You will also be required to upload the following documents:

- 1. Copy of your child's birth certificate;
- 2. Copy of both parents' Identity Documents or legal guardians' Identity Documents;
- 3. Proof of Address eg. Rates, lease agreement or Telkom account, bank letter or police affidavit confirming address; and
- 4. Copy of your child's Grade 6 report.

Please make sure that all these documents are uploaded. If there are documents missing, your application will be regarded as incomplete and not processed.

If you would you like to be added to the school's communication database in order to receive information about the admissions process and other school related information, you can complete the **EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FORM** by clicking on this link:

https://forms.gle/4iqVuQVWzSCbBU9f7

After applications close on 18 April 2022, we and all other public schools, will begin to process applications. As stipulated by the WCED, no interviews will be done.

On 27 May 2022, the outcome of applications will be available on the WCED Admissions site. You will also be informed of the outcome by email and SMS.

You have until 17 June 2022 to confirm acceptance. Please let schools know soonest if you won't be accepting an offer for placement at a school so that the school can offer the placement to another learner.

Some pointers to take note of:

- All Public Schools' Admission Policies will be put on the WCED Online Admissions site. We
 encourage you to look at this information or check the schools' websites before making
 applications.
- We also encourage you to look at what the current school fees of schools you are applying to are. Camps Bay High School is a fee paying school and we rely on school fees in order to run our school, maintain our facilities and offer high quality education.
- Camps Bay High School is not situated in the most accessible geographic location. Please
 do take into account the distance your child will have to travel every day and the cost
 thereof. We are not trying to discourage you from applying but these are important factors
 that sometimes get overlooked.
- We receive around 1200 applications for Grade 8 every year and we only have space for 150 learners. Should your application not be successful, please tell your child that it is not because they are not "good enough". Unfortunately, all schools can only fill their quota.

Yours sincerely,

MR LOUIS MOSTERT

1 Mostat

PRINCIPAL